Draft Minutes for the February 2, 2021 Planning Commission Regular Meeting

E) PZ20-0329 Public hearing and recommendation to City Council regarding a proposed rezoning
of approximately 68.05 acres out of the O. Russell Survey No. 2, Abstract No. 485, located at the
northern corner of the intersection of Goodwin Lane and Orion Drive, from “APD” Agricultural/Pre-
Development District to “R-1A” Single-Family Small Lot Residential and “R3-H” Multifamily High
Density District. Applicant: James Ingalls, P.E.; Owner: EB Industries (Richard Byrd); Case Manager:
Matthew Simmont.

Mr. Simmont presented and recommended approval with conditions as listed in the staff report.

Chair Edwards asked if there were any questions for staff.

Chair Edwards asked if the applicant would like to speak.

James Ingalls, 2021 St Hwy 46, Moeller and Associates, provided clarification on the request.

Richard Baird, CRE Analyst, 8309 Chadbourne Rd, stated they can answer any further questions or
concerns from the Commission.

Chair Edwards opened the public hearing and asked if anyone wished to speak.

Amy Gusman, 3015 Shell Cove, asked how many units are proposed in the multifamily area and stated
concerns over the character of the neighborhood.

Discussion followed.

Chair Edwards closed the public hearing.

Chair Edwards asked if there were any further questions or a motion.

Motion by Commissioner Gibson, seconded by Vice Chair Laskowski, to recommend approval to City
Council of the proposed rezoning of approximately 68.05 acres out of the O. Russell Survey No. 2, Abstract
No. 485, located at the northern corner of the intersection of Goodwin Lane and Orion Drive, from “APD”
Agricultural/Pre-Development District to “R-1A” Single-Family Small Lot Residential and “R3-H” Multifamily
High Density District with staff recommendations.

Discussion followed on clarification of the purview being considered.

Motion carried (9-0-0).



